
 
 

Governing Board Study Session/Meeting of April 24, 2013 

The Contra Costa Community College District (District) Governing Board met at the George R. Gordon 
Education Center on April 24, 2013.  The public meeting began with a Level VI grievance appeal 
hearing, followed by the study session/meeting at 4:00 p.m., and closed session at 7:30 p.m. 

Highlights of the meeting follow. 

Level VI Grievance Appeal Hearing-Eric Brian Smith 
The Governing Board conducted a Level VI Grievance Appeal Hearing for classified employee Eric 
Brian Smith, a Local 1 member.  The employee submitted a grievance of alleged violations of the 
existing contract that were denied, and exercised his right to appeal to the Governing Board. 
 

Study Session 
The Governing Board held a study session on the 2013-14 District budget, facilities funding options 
for a new Brentwood Center, and consideration of a new Districtwide bond measure to be placed on 
the ballot in 2014. 
 

New Agreements Approved 
The Governing Board approved a number of agreements including: 
 

 a new Contra Costa College (CCC) agreement with the Contra Costa County Office of Education 
to participate in the Medi-Cal Administrative Activities program, which draws down federal funds 
for work performed connecting students with Medi-Cal insurance and sponsored health services; 

 

 a Diablo Valley College (DVC) renewal agreement with the International Education Center to 
provide four credit classes in the Summer 2013 semester; 

 

 a District renewal agreement with Managed Health Network to provide a student assistance 
program; and  

 
 a Los Medanos College (LMC) renewal agreement with Pittsburg Unified School District (PUSD) 

to provide a faculty member to participate in planning and curriculum development, team meetings 
and lead professional development activities with PUSD teachers. 

 
 
 
 

Sheila A. Grilli, President (Ward III) • John E. Márquez, Vice President (Ward I) • John T. Nejedly, Secretary (Ward IV) • 

Greg Enholm (Ward V) • Vicki C. Gordon (Ward II) • Debora van Eckhardt, Student Trustee 



Out-of-State Field Trip 
The Governing Board approved an out-of-state field trip for 16 DVC students to travel to Annapolis, 
Maryland, and Lewisburg, Pennsylvania, to attend two water polo tournaments from September 5, 
2013, to September 13, 2013.  No District funds will be used for these field trips. 
 

Student Trustee Privileges 
Approval was given by the Governing Board to continue existing student trustee privileges to May 9, 
2014, in accordance with Education Code 72023.5. 
 
 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING 
OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 

WILL BE HELD ON MAY 22, 2013, BEGINNING AT 6:00 P.M., 

AT THE GEORGE R. GORDON EDUCATION CENTER, 

500 COURT STREET, MARTINEZ, CALIFORNIA 


